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   Itôs been a very busy and trying 
Spring, but we were very glad to see 
the snow FINIALLY gone!  
 
   We are entering the peak season 
for activities, so this issue is dedi-
cated to informing you with as many 
of the up coming events as we can. 
We donôt have all the activities, so 
keep a look out at the Library, Post 
Office, Lions Club, and other loca-
tions around town for activities in 
the area. There are things for every-
oneôs interest, and to enjoy the New 
Hampshire summer.  
 
   Members need to mark their calen-
dar for the Flea Market. This is the 
Societies biggest fund raiser of the 
year and we need to make it a suc-
cess. Donations of quality items to 
sell, along with baked goods to sell. 
Those with trucks to help bring ta-
bles and other equipment  needed to  
setup in the morning and/or to bring 
back for clean up in the afternoon.  
 
  Also, in this issue is the results of 
the Societyôs Essay Contest. It was 
another successful year. If possible 
we may try and print the winners in 
future issues of the newsletter.  
 
  In the spirit of the Essay Contest, 
we have in this issue the 1996 Win-
ner. The topic that year was ñLife in 
Moultonborough in the Years Before 
and During World War II.ò The essay 
is based on our own, Bob Lampry. It 
happens to be written by my oldest 
son, Matt, who is now entering his 
senior year at Moultonborough 
Academy. I hope you enjoy it.  
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Life in Moultonborough: 
Before and During World 

War II  
One Perspective 

 

by Matthew Garry  

 This is a small sample of life and 
how the towns people sustained the 
family before  and during  the Sec-
ond World War in Moultonborough, 
New Hampshire.  Much of my infor-
mation is from my two interviews 
with Mr. Bob Lamprey, at his Real 
Estate office in Center Harbor.  

BEFORE THE WAR 
 The kind of food They ate 
wasn't very different from what 
we eat today.  They never really 
had to go to the store to get their 
food, except when it came to 
special packaged food or dry 
goods.  The people raised cattle, 
sheep, and chickens on their 
land.  Also, almost everyone 
grew gardens and fruit trees, 
then ate the vegetables and fruit 

fresh or preserved them in jars.  
Moultonboro towns people went to 
the Goodwin Store,  now known as 
the Old Country Store for special 
foods and things.   They enjoyed 
Corn Flakes,  Shredded Wheat , and 
flap jacks for breakfast.  Mr. Bob 
Lamprey told me of Mr. Goodwinôs 
fresh made chocolate nut candy 
that puts todayôs wrapped candy to 
shame.  
 
 Clothing, it was very different!  
Underwear was a body suit called a 
"Union Suit", also known as dry 
goods.  They didn't have washing 
machines back then, so they used 

(Continued on page 8) 
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            There are four items of ongoing interest to our society that I would like to 
bring to the attention of all members and friends. 
 
FIRST ï EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETINGS 
 
 The executive board of our society is comprised of the elected offi-
cers and directors of the society, plus some committee chair people, if so 
decided by majority vote of the officers and directors.  The executive board 
meets on the first Monday of each month at 9:00 a.m. at the Moultonborough 
Corner Branch of the Meredith Village Savings Bank.  All members and 
friends are invited to attend these ñopenò meetings. 
 
SECOND ï MOULTONBOROUGH ACADEMY SERVICE LEARNING GRANT  
 
 The 2001 Eighth grade class of  SAU 45 has begun work on the 
ñHistoryò Project of our Town in three ways:  
 1)  A Historical Society Web Site to be reached through the School Districts 
site (Moultonborough.k12.nh.us)  
 
 2)  A scale model of  our ñdioramaò  of 1925 Moultonborough; and  
 
 3) A power -point presentation for visitors to the  Town House.  More on this 
at the next meeting.  
 
THIRD ï SUMMER ñOPEN HOUSEò PROGRAM 
 
 Again this summer our facilities will be ñopen to the publicò every 
Wednesday from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. during July and August.  This effort is 
under they able chairpersonship of Dee Hamke.  Please call her, if you can 
help out.  
 
FOURð THE COMMUNITY FLEA MARKET  
 
           This yearôs Flea Market is under the direction of Garry Cosine, who we 
are grateful for stepping up to volunteer when Marion Powers had to step 
down for family reasons, after several years of wonderful service. Marion has 
grown this event into a town highlight of the summer.  
 
            This event is also very important to our membership as itôs our big-
gest fundraiser of the year that helps pay for many of the things we do. We 
need your participation to attend and even more so to help out. What ever 
time you can give helps ease the load of another member, so please pitch in 
and help Garry and the rest of the membership make this another successful 
event. If you have any questions, give Garry a call.  
 
 
 

Have a healthy and safe Summer !!!! 
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Meetings 

July 4July 4  
 

Library Book Sale  
 

9 am - 3 pm  Main Firehouse  
  
  

JulyJuly  44 

 
4th of July Parade  

 

1:00 pm               Route 25 & 
Old Route 109 
 

July 4July 4 
 

Town Picnic after Parade  
 

2:15 pm         Lions Club 

 

JulyJuly  99  
 

ñAn Assessment of Building 
Resources for the Moulton-
borough Historical Societyò 

by  

Allen Charles 
 

7:30 pm      Town House 

  
July 18July 18  

 

Antiques Appraisal Day  
 

6:00 pm            Town House 

 
 

AugustAugust   44  
 

Community Flea Market  
 

9:00 pm         Central School 
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Humble Apology 
by Yearbook Committee 

  In the annual rush to put to-
gether the Historical Society 
Yearbook, there was a major 
omission that needs to be cor-
rected.  
 
  In the back section that lists 
the names, address, and phone 
numbers of all our cherished 
members, we failed to list Fred 
and Barbara Brehm along with 
Stewart and Cynthia Lamprey 
as Life Members . 
 
   Fred and Barbara became 
Life Members in 1999, while 
Stewart and Cynthia have been 
Life Members since 2000.  
 
  The Yearbook Committee ex-
tends itôs humble apologies to 
the Brehmôs and the Lam-
preyôs. The Committee also 
requests all members to make 
the appropriate corrections to 
their copies. Thank you.  

   The society holds an Open House 
at the Town House and adjacent 
one -room School House on 
Wednesdays at 1:00 ð3:00 pm in 
July and August (omitting August 
29). 
 

   During the Open Houseôs, Arti-
facts donated by residents over the 
years can be viewed, and visitors 
may ask or comment on early town 
events, buildings, and people. Dur-
ing your visit you can join the His-
torical Society. Visitors can also 
sign up to volunteer to work on the 
Community Project  the ñHistory of 
Moultonboroughò, and/or learn 
more about the project.  
 

   Special topics for each Open 
House will appear weekly in the 
Moultonborough column of the 
Meredith News.  

 

Showing Town Artifacts at 
the Town House 

by Dee Hamke 
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MOULTONBOROUGH HISTORICAL SOCIETYôS 
 

OPEN HOUSE 
 
 

JULY and AUGUST 
 

WEDNESDAYS 
 

1:00ð3:00 p.m. 
 

The Town House 
 

Route 25 

 
 

For more Information Contact:  Dee Hamke  253 -6535 
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Sixth Annual 
 

Antiques Appraisal Day  
 

 

Wed. Evening July 18th                     6:00  PM  to  8:30 PM 
 

 

Town House on RT. 25, Moultonboro Center 
Donations :  $2.00 per item                           3 items for  $5.00 

 

 

Furniture, Glassware, China, Pottery, Toys, Collectibles, Books, Prints, 

Paintings, Photographs, Dolls, Clocks éé 
 

Guest Appraisers 
 

Michael Daum: Michael Daum Bookseller, Chocorua 

 

Thomas Lindsey: Tamworth 

 

Thomas May: Antiques at Moultonboro, Moultonboro 

 

Frank Sykes: Dragonflies Antiques, Wolfeboro 

 

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL CHERYL MAY 

ANTIQUES AT MOULTONBORO 476-8863 
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   The Central School recognized its 
sixth -grade graduating class on 
Class Night, June 19. Historical Soci-
ety President Bill Depuy and Schools 
Coordinator Nancy Depuy were on 
hand to pass out awards to the top 
winners of the Historical Societyôs 
Essay Contest. Judges were: former 
Postmaster Glenda Lively, former 
Selectman and Library Trustee Dick 
Wakefield and Historical Society 
member Don Ohliger, a student of 
historical architecture and skilled 
woodworker. All are most knowl-
edgeable about the townôs past and 
present.  
 
   This yearôs topic was, ñHistoric 
Buildings of Moultonborough.ò The 
judges felt that an Honorable Men-
tion, had to be given to fifth -place 
historian Michelle Haire , who wrote 
about the Dow Barn, and fourth -
place Margaret Remson , who wrote 
about Ernest Davisô house on Route 
109. 
 
   Number three was Kendra Frye , 
whose subject was the Dudley Leach 
house on Holland Street, now owned 
by the Ottenberg family.  
 
  Number two was Michelle Costanza , 
who wrote the history of the Free-
man Horne house, entitled, ñTold 
Through the Eyes of the Old Oak 
Tree.ò  
 
  First place was awarded to John 
Stephens , whose subject was, ñIf 
Only the Walls Could Talk,ò about 
the Richter house at Moultonbor-
ough -Falls.  
 
   Savings bonds were awarded to 
the first two winners, and a collec-
tion of the first 10 of the new quarter 
dollars from the U.S. Mint went to the 
third winner.  The essay winners are 
also invited to appear at the Histori-

cal Society program on Monday, 
September 10, at the Town House, 
to read their winning essays.  
 
   We wish to extend a heartfelt 
thanks to the three judges who ac-
cepted the difficult challenge to 
read and decide among the many 
well written and researched essays 
the students submitted this year.  
 
  Also a very special thank you to 
Teacher Kevin McKinley of the Cen-
tral School, who coordinated the 
essay program with the sixth -grade 

Moultonborough Historical Society 

Moultonborough Central 
School 6th Grade Essay 

Contest 2001 
 

By Jane Rice and Nancy Depuy 
 

 We welcome any and all 
contributions for future issues. 
Remember this is your newsletter. 
Feel free to contact either Bruce 
Garry or Jane Rice. 
 

Bruce Garry...............476 -2349 
E-Mail ...bgarry@landmarknet .net  
 

Jane Riceé................476-5108 

Committees 
(contôd. from page 3)  
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Howard Bates 
Robert Lamprey 
 

Lamprey House  
Museum  

Development  

Nancy Baker........Chair 
Sally Bates 
Sherry Lively 
Doris Nash 
Judy Ryerson 
Barbara Sheppard 
Marion Powers 
Cindy Oxton 
Ron Baker 
 

Library Materials  
Jane Rice 
 

Membership  

Fran Vincentéé.Chair 
Marion Goodwin 
Jan Metcalfe 
Robert Lamprey 
 

Moultonborough 
Schools Coordinator  

Nancy Depuy 
 

Old Records, Photos  

Frank Greene.......Chair 
Jane Rice 
Fred Clark 
Sybol Bodge 
Doris Nash 
Frances Stevens 
 

Preservation of  
Town News  

Mary Jane Dunn 
 

Programs - Year Book  

Sybol Bodge 
Sandra Barnes 
 

Publicity  

Jane Rice 
Judy Ryerson 
 

Town House Building  

Howard Bates......Chair 
Ernest Davis 
Fran Vincent 
Nancy Depuy 
Doris Nash 

teachers and the historic home own-
ers.  
 
  Finally to the Moultonborough Resi-
dents, who open their homes to the 
students and helped the students 
make this project so successful. Who 
without their generous time and effort, 
this student project would not have 
been possible. Thank you so much!!  
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Moultonborough Historical  
Income and Expenses 

January - May 2001 
 

Treasurer Jan Metcalf / Assistant Treasurer Ron Baker 

Ý Amounts rounded to nearest dollar.  

Ý Report Subject to Audit  

Ý Income and Expense amounts are exclusive of the Trust Fund maintained and 
controlled by the Town of Moultonborough for the purpose of maintaining the 
Town House and Middle Neck School House which are owned by the town and 

made available for use by the Historical Society.  

Ý Additional information is available at regular monthly meetings of the Society. 

INCOME  

    Activities Income 32 

    Contributions Received 2,568 

    Dues 535 

    Interest Income 224 

  

TOTAL INCOME 3,359 

  

EXPENSES  

    Bank Charges 20 

    Building Fund Projects 2,104 

    Collections & Display Exp 482 

    Dues to Other Organizations 10 

    Insurance 308 

    Miscellaneous 50 

    Newsletter 68 

    Postage (General) 23 

    Printing & Copies 67 

    Program Expense 373 

    Raffle Expense 20 

    Supplies 21 

    Utilities 145 

  

TOTAL EXPENSES 3,690 

  

OVERALL TOTAL  -331 

May - June 2001                                                                                                                                                                          Moultonborough Historical Society July 2001                                                                                                                                                                                             Moultonborough Historical Society 
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 This is the ninth consecutive 
year that the Moultonborough 
Historical Society will be holding 
its annual flea market. It was 
originally established to raise 
money for the purchase of the 
Lamprey House which we have 
since purchased and now wholly 
own. Proceeds from this flea mar-
ket will still go toward the estab-
lishment of the Lamprey House 
Museum  
 
 Officially we have eliminated 
the craft section, although there 
are a number of crafters who 
once again want to rent spaces. 
They will be made aware that it is 
being billed as a Flea Market, but 
they are definitely welcome.  
 
 The Flea Market will be held 
on Saturday, August 4, 2001 in 
front of the Moultonborough Mid-
dle School on Route 25, rain 
(inside) or shine (outside). I have 
been contacted by a number of 
vendors and a couple of Crafters. 
The ones that were there last year 
are again requesting their same 
spaces. I have sent out applica-
tions for the spaces and have a 
few more to get out. If you need 
an application, please call.  
 
 Once again, the barn at the 
Lamprey Museum will be used to 
store flea market items prior to 
the date of the market. Drop -off 
dates/times for items will tenta-
tively be from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 
p.m. Wed. July 18, Sat. July 28, 
and Wed. August 1. I would ap-
preciate volunteer help at the 
Lamprey House barn during the 
drop -off dates/times.  
 
 Volunteers are greatly needed 
for all parts of the fair. Especially 
needed are able -bodied persons 
for early morning set -up 

(6:30a.m.!) and 2:00 p.m. clean -up,  
and cashiers for any time during 
the day (a sit -down job for those of 
you who may not be as able -bodied 
as you once were).  
 
 We are all looking forward to a 
successful flea market this year as 
in the past. You are all welcome to 
call me at 253 -7505 and either talk 
to me or leave a message with your 
phone number.  

Moultonborough Historical Society 

Ninth Annual Flea Market 
by Garry Cosine 
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HELP WANTED 
 

  Much help is needed to 
take care of all the things 
that need to be done for 
the Flea Market. Please 
pitch in to make this 
event a success.  

CALL  
Garry Cosine  

253-7505 

 
Ninth Annual  

 

Community Flea Market 
 

Saturday, August 4th          9am to 2pm 

 
 

Great deals on many hard to find items, food, 

bake goods, soda, raffle tickets, and much, much 

more 

 

Come Join the Fun ! 
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Canter, and Bud Abbott and Lou 
Costello.  The men also passed 
the time for sport and food by 
going fishing.  The streams were 
full of trout back then.   
 
 Houses didn't have insulation, 
and the second floor didn't have 
heat, so it was pretty cold in the 
winter.  To keep their feet warm, 
they would bake a stone, called 
soap stone , in the oven.  Then 
they wrapped the stone in a blan-
ket and put it in the bed just be-

fore they went to sleep.  "When 
you woke up, you were running 
for the dickens." said Bob Lam-
prey. The heat that was in the 
house was from wood stoves.  
This meant wood had to be 
chopped, and carried in, and 
stacked next to the stove.  Mr. 
Lamprey said he and his brother 
hated doing the wood, just like 
my brother, Corey, and I hate do-
ing wood.  
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scrubbing boards and a bucket of 
water.  You would scrub your 
clothes on the scrubbing board in 
the bucket of water.  They didn't 
have dryers either so they hung 
them out on a clothes line to dry, or 
by the wood stove in the winter.   
They didn't really have to go any-
where for clothes either.   They 
could order them from the Goodwin 
Store . 
 
 To earn money, the men per-
formed jobs like breaking rocks 
with a sledge hammer which paid 
about $21 a week. The men also 
bailed hay, mend fences, and raise 
cattle.  
 
 To go to a college like Harvard, it 
cost about $1,500.  No one from 
Moultonboro went to college except 
for Mr. Bob Lamprey and Miss 
Marion Goodwin, the daughter of 
the owner of the Goodwin  Store.  
Mr. Lampreyôs mom took $20 of the 
$21 he would earn and saved it 
through the years.  When he went 
to college in Springfield, Massachu-
setts, Mr. Lampreyôs mom gave him 
the money she saved for him 
through the years.  
  
 Believe it or not, Moultonboro ac-
tually had a movie theater.  Of  
course, the movies were black and 
white and didn't have voices, but it 
was, and is, better than nothing.  
One week they would have one 
movie, the next another.  The thea-
ter would repeat the same movies 
about every other week.  This was 
also where they saw the news, but 
a little late, on the news reels.   
 
 Television didn't come until after 
the Second World War, so people 
listened to the radio and read 
books.  Radio was needed for infor-
mation and entertainment.  They 
would listen to people like Eddie 

Life in Moultonborough 
(contôd from page 1) 

DURING THE SEC-

OND WORLD WAR 
 Most of the men from Moul-
tonboro went over seas to 
fight in the war, and many 
Americans died.  Mr. Lamprey 
served in the U.S. Navy but 
for the most part stayed at 
land bases training men for 
the Navy.  A lot of Moulton-
boro residents who stayed 
home (mostly women and 
children) watched planes fly 
over, heading off to war.  
 
 The war caused a shortage 
of some things so they were 
rationed, and you could not 
but them without ration 
stamps.  For example, meat 
cost 64 red points.  Other ra-
tioned items are sugar, cop-
per, oil, gas, rubber, and ny-
lon.  Copper was used to 
make the guns.  Gas was for 
the engines, oil was the same 
thing, to keep the machinery 
running.  Nylon was used for 
making parachutes and nylon 
cords for the parachutes.  
ñThey wanted the troops to 
have the supplies they 
needed before the people at 
home.ò  Said Bruce Garry, my 
dad.  There were collections 
in town of scrap metal and 
old car tires for recycling for 
the war effort.  
 
 And there you have it, that 
was life before and during the 
Second World War.  Things 
aren't that much different to-
day.  Yes,  I know we don't 
have rations, but we still fish, 
still carry in wood and hate it, 
and we still have parents per-
sisting that we save our 
money.  
 
 

  (All Bibliography information 
and credits for this 1996 piece 
are on file and available for re-
view upon request.) 
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Society 

 

Moultonborough Historical  
Balance Sheet 

As of May 31, 2001 
 

Treasurer Jan Metcalf / Assistant Treasurer Ron Baker 

ASSETS  

    Cash and Bank Account s  

        Checking-MVSB 10,421 

        MVSB CD 50001393 8,207 

        MVSB CD 50001451 7,694 

    TOTAL Cash and Bank Accounts 26,322 

  

    Other Assets  

        Historic House 57,702 

    TOTAL Other Assets 57,702 

  

TOTAL ASSETS 84,024 

  

LIABILITIES & EQUITY   

  

    LIABILITIES   

        Other Liabilities  

            Loan Payable 2,000 

        TOTAL Other Liabilities 2,000 

  

    TOTAL LIABILITIES  2,000 

  

    EQUITY 82,024 

  

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY  84,024 
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In This Issue...   Life in Moultonborough: Before and During World War II   by Matthew  Garry 

Membership Fees 
 

Individual     8.00/Yr.  

Family         15.00/Yr  

Life            100.00 

 
To Join Please Contact : 

 

Fran Vincent 

(603) 253-6250  

Moultonborough Historical Society 

P.O. Box 659 

Moultonborough, NH 03254 

 

 

 

Place Address Label Here 

 

 

stamp 

 
 
 
 

Saturday  
 

 August 4, 2001  
 

9:00am to 2:00pm  
 

In Front of the  
 

Moultonborough  
 

Central School  
 

Route 25  
 

Moultonborough, NH  

 

Come Join the Fun ! 


